
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Issue 22 –  5th March 2018 

 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
It is difficult to believe now, looking outside, that we were so adversely affected by the weather last week. It is always a very difficult 
decision to close a school, but I am sure that we made the correct one last week, and am pleased that our procedures for communicating this 
information worked effectively. I would like to thank all parents and carers for their support in this matter, and we will be making a decision 
about the re-arranged Year 9 Parents’ Evening in the next few days, and communicating this with you. 
 
It is business as usual this week, with Year 7 Parents’ Evening on Thursday. We asked students in assembly this morning to ensure that their 
appointments sheets are filled in, bearing in mind the two days they were unable to do so last week. All students are expected in full school 
uniform, and I look forward to seeing as many parents and carers there as possible.  
 
This week is National Careers Week and Form Tutors are using form-time to discuss all different aspects of careers and the ‘world of work’ 
with their pupils. Mrs Grainger, our Careers Co-ordinator, has distributed information, presentations and website links for them to use, and 
the message continues to be given about the relevance and importance of different subjects, the skills that students can develop, and how 
these might be transferred to a career. All students are being asked to consider what dreams and aspirations they might have. There are 
regular career “drop in” sessions every Thursday lunchtime in room 29b, and this Thursday lunchtime there will be a talk by the Army in 
Room 70. If you have any questions about our careers education, or if you feel you are able to contribute to this important area of school, 
please contact Mrs Grainger at helen.grainger@st-jamescatholic.stockport.sch.uk. It is also National Apprenticeship Week, and there is 
information in this newsletter about an Information Evening at the Apprenticeships Store on Thursday, as well as a list of activities 
throughout the week. 
 
Thank you for your continued support, and if you ever wish to contact me about any issue, please do not hesitate to email me at 
headteacher@st-jamescatholic.stockport.sch.uk. 
 
Tim Beesley, Headteacher 

 

 
 

PRAYER 
 

Gracious God, teach us your ways of love 

and mercy. 

Show us the path to forgiving others,  

as you have forgiven us.  

 

Amen 

  

 

 

 

PTA 500 CLUB WINNERS 
JANUARY 2018 

1st – no 262 – Mrs J Hadfield £250 

2nd – no 525 – Mrs J Garvin £150 

3rd – no 522 – Rachel Connor £150 

  

 

LA MUSIQUE FRANÇAISE 
 

Year 8 have been covering the topic of music and had the chance to listen to some authentic French tracks and there was plenty 

of dancing and feet tapping going on! They found some artists more engaging than others and here is what Sadie and Eve had to 

say: 

 

“In French we learned about famous French music artists (singers and musicians) Our favourite was Stromae because he is a 

pop artist and his music is excellent we also love David Guetta because his music is very popular and good to listen to with my 

friends. But we don’t like Celine Dion because her singing isn’t our style and we don’t like how most of her songs are slow. We 

also enjoy Black M`s song called Sur Ma Route but some of his songs are not as good as the rest. French music is cool but it’s 

hard to understand as it’s a different language but I still enjoy their music. Our favourite song is ‘sur ma route’ by Black M and 

‘Papaoutai’ by Stromae.“ 

 

Mrs Pickles  

Director of MFL  
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GIRLS’ PE EXTRA CURRICULAR 

INFORMATION 
 

Week commencing Monday 5th March  

 

Tuesday   Year 7 Netball Tournament at Bramhall 
  return 5:30pm 

Wednesday Year 7& 8 Netball at Kingsway return 
  5:00pm 

 

Girls’ PE  

BOYS’ PE EXTRA CURRICULAR 
INFORMATION 

Week commencing Monday 5th March  

Tuesday    Year 8 v Kingsway (away) return 5:15 

Wednesday  Year 8 v Bramhall (home) approx.  
  finish 5:00pm 

  Year 9 & 10 v Bramhall (away) return 
  5:15pm  

Friday   Year 10 V St Matthew's (away) return 
  4:30pm  

Boys’ PE  

 

 

 

 

       We hear in today’s Gospel how Jesus becomes angry in the 

       Temple. We experience anger ourselves almost on a daily basis. 

       However the extent of anger most probably stems from our 

       impatience as human beings. Jesus on the other hand was 

       angry because He felt people were showing a complete lack of 

       respect for the Temple. The people in the temple were selling 

       cattle and other things turning the temple effectively into a 

       market-place. This is what triggers Jesus to become angry and 

       he shouts “Get these out of here! Stop turning my Father’s 

       house into a market!” The Jews ask Jesus to prove his  

       authority, and Jesus answers them, “Destroy this temple, and I 

       will raise it again in three days.”  

Jesus is asked many times to prove his authority throughout His ministry, and when He does, through miracles and His teaching, 

the crowds gathered are always amazed.  They share their experience with many others, for us too it is important to share our 

own experience of God’s love and presence in our lives.  

Sometimes we become angry because of what we see around the world, injustices, famine, and wars. This righteous anger can 

drive us to do something positive, to make people more aware of the issues around the world, to take action and importantly to 

pray for peace around the world.  

As we are all human, we all know the feeling of anger, and it can overcome us at times, which isn’t very pleasant, so maybe find a 

moment of reflection, and answer the following 

1. What small trivial things make you angry? 
2. How can you overcome the things that make you angry? 
3. Have I prayed for the things that make you angry? 
4. Can you do more personally for a particular issue around the world you feel passionate about? 

 Dave  

 Shrewsbury Youth Mission Team 

 

 Read the latest blog by SYMT here: http://www.symt.org.uk/blog-jimmymitchell-lovegood/ 
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BOYS’ SPORT 
 

Football  

  

Our Year 10 team reached the last four of the Cheshire Schools Cup, beating Calday Grange Grammar School 3 -1 before half term. We 

were one goal down early in the game before Patrick Garvin and Tom Skingsley (2) scored as we ran out comfortable winners. We now 

face a trip to either Mosslands (Wirral) or St Nicolas (Northwich) in the semi final.  

  

Forthcoming football fixtures  

Tuesday 27/2 Year 7 v CHS (a) 

Wednesday 28/2 Year 9&10 v Bramhall (a) 

Friday 2/3 Year 10 v St Matthews (a)  

Tuesday 6/3 year 8 v Kingsway (a) 

Wednesday 7/8 Year 8 v Bramhall (a) 

Tuesday 13/3 Year 9 v CHHS (a) 

  

(This is a provisional list - more cup matches to be added on) 

 

Mr Walker  

Director of PE  

  

  

  

  
National Apprenticeship Week 2018, #NAW2018, will run from Monday 5th March to Friday 9th March and gives us an exciting opportunity to 

celebrate the huge success of Apprenticeships and how they benefit people, businesses, communities and our economy. 

In celebration of National Apprenticeship Week, we are hosting a series of sector days at the Apprenticeships Store Stockport for young 

people to come along and have the chance to meet and speak to a number of different training providers and employers who offer a wide 

range of different Apprenticeships. Throughout the week, each day will be dedicated to a particular sector: 

 Monday 5th March - Business Administration 

 Tuesday 6th March - IT/Creative Digital 

 Wednesday 7th March - Health and Social Care/ Childcare 

 Thursday 8th March - Engineering and Construction 

The Apprenticeships Store is open 10am – 4:30pm, Monday to Friday. 

IT/ CREATIVE DIGITAL 

In promotion of #DigitalStockport, on Tuesday 6th March, 10am – 4:30pm, we are having our very own Google Bus parked outside the store 

where people can come along to delivery courses on: ‘Stay Safe Online’, ‘Build a CV’ and ‘Write a Cover Letter’. They will also be offering free 

digital skills training. This is a fantastic opportunity for anyone looking for a job or apprenticeship to come along and build on their CVs and 

applications. On our IT and Creative Digital day we also have an exciting visit from the BBC for those interested in IT or creative roles. 

A new, exciting programme ‘iDEA’, sponsored by the Duke of York, has been released which aims to be the digital version of the Duke of 

Edinburgh award. It helps you develop digital and enterprise skills for free. Through a series of online challenges and events, you can win 

career-enhancing badges, unlock new opportunities and, ultimately, gain industry recognized awards that help you stand out from the crowd. 

Two of Stockport Council’s own apprentices are now ambassadors and are promoting this excellent programme.  Visit iDEA.org.uk now to 

start. 

ARMY 

For anyone who has considered a career with the Army, we have an Army representative coming along to our Engineering and Construction 

day. The Army offers a large number of different Apprenticeships, which hold many benefits and are bursting with amazing opportunities for 

the future.  

PARENTS’ INFORMATION EVENING 

One of our aims of #NAW2018 is to break the stigma that university is the only route to a successful future. Apprenticeships are soaring with 

success and gives you the key to unlock fantastic opportunities for a bright future and successful career. On Thursday 8th March, 5pm- 7pm, 

we are holding a Parents’ Information Evening where young people and their parents can come along to the Apprenticeships Store and 

gather all the information they need on Apprenticeships. Apprentices from Stockport Council and staff at the store will be on hand to answer 

any questions you have about Apprenticeships and will be happy to help set up a GOV.uk account so you can start applying for Apprenticeship 

vacancies.  

In this pack you will find leaflets with all the information you need about National Apprenticeship Week and iDEA.  

We look forward t o welcoming you to the Apprenticeships Store Stockport and celebrating National Apprenticeship Week 2018.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


